THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 30, 2022

The Honorable Jennifer Vidrine
Mayor of Ville Platte
Ville Platte, Louisiana

Dear Mayor Vidrine,

Congratulations on becoming President of the Louisiana Municipal
Association and for making history as the first Black woman elected to
this position. Being a mayor—Iet alone the first Black mayor and first
female mayor of your city—is a tough job, and your trailblazing
leadership is paving the way for all those who will follow in your
footsteps.

It is a high honor to be chosen by your peers to represent the important
interests of municipal government in the State of Louisiana. Mayors like
you know what it means to solve real problems and be held accountable
for the people you serve. Ilook forward to partnering with you and the
members of your association to build a better America and ensure that
Louisianans receive the support they need.

Sincerély,
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